Town of Sandown , NH

Conservation Commission
Minutes
August 23, 2012

Date: August 23, 2012

Place: Sandown Town Hall

Members Present: Paul Carey — Chair, Scott Burt, Mark Traeger, Samantha Borbone
Members Absent: Brian Butler

Selectmen Liaison: Mr. Hans Nicolaisen: Absent

Environmental Consultant: Mr. Gerry Miller, Certified Wetlands Scientist: Present
Annual Fishing Derby Chair: Mrs. Heidi Chaput: Absent

Opening: Mr. Carey opened the meeting at 7:10 p.m.

Non-Public Meeting
MOTION: Mr. Traeger made a motion to go into a Non-Public Meeting according to RSA: 91: A: 3 II d. Mr. Burt
seconded the motion. Members voted in the affirmative. The motion passed.

Members came out of the Non- Public Meeting and stated that they sealed the Non-Public Minutes.

Roll Call: Ms. Borbone, Mr. Carey, Mr. Burt, and Mr. Traeger

Old Business
Mr. Traeger noted that Mr. Genualdo found someone to pull the tarmac out of the Exeter River. Mr. Traeger will
follow-up with DES to find out the status of the funding.

New Business
Mr. Traeger noted he is getting inquiries about the Fall Festival. He noted that the boy scouts are doing the spooky
walk on October 20th. Mr. Carey offered to get involved in the planning.

Ms. Borbone noted that she did not feel it drew a lot of people and it was a lot of work. She suggested doing the
mountain bike race and a road race.

Mr. Carey asked how they could encourage people to get out there? Mr. Burt suggested that the event needed to be
advertised more, other than the local newspapers.

Mr. Carey suggested they could do an event the same day as the spooky walk. He suggested that everyone try and
think of ideas for the next meeting on September 13, 2012.

MOTION: Mr. Burt made a motion to adjourn. Mr. Traeger seconded the motion. All members voted unanimously in
favor. The motion passed. MEETING ADJOURNED at 7:58 p.m.



Respectfully Submitted,
Andrea Cairns



